
District 25D Newsletter 

Vital News for  

Vital Lions 

December 2019 Issue 

December Newsletter – DG Dan 

It is hard to believe it is December already.  The Lions International Convention was just last month, 

wasn’t it?  No, but it seems that way.  The end of this month will mark the halfway point for the Li-

ons fiscal year.  Time does fly. 

By now, holiday preparations have become actions.  May all of your projects and service activities 

be prosperous and benefit all they touch.  Your efforts benefit your communities and as well as 

promotes Lionism.  Ask non-Lions to join you in your service. 

As of this writing, District 25-D is positive in membership by eighteen and the state by twenty-

seven.  The district is making progress.  Be proud.  You are helping our state and district grow. 

Please put on your calendars the Indiana Lions Mid-Winter Conference on January 11, 2020.  It will 

be held in Plainfield, IN again this year (see the flyer elsewhere in this newsletter).  There will be 

good programs and Lion fellowship. 

The next 25-D District Meeting will be held in Albany, IN on Wednesday, January 29, 2020 at 6:00 

PM.  Please make plans to attend.  See the flyer elsewhere in this newsletter.  

Also, add to your calendars the 25-D District Convention for Saturday, March 21, 2020.  We need 

good representation from your clubs at the Convention.  Our speaker will be International Director 

A. Geoffrey Wade from Port St. Lucie, FL.  Details are coming soon. 

If you have a chance, on the evening of December 18 head to the Greentown Lions Club for a Holi-

day in Lights display.  Special guests DG Dan and Lion Tammy will yet again be in costume.  It 

should be fun. 

In closing, the leadership of District 25-D would like to remember Past District Governor Jeri Seely 

who passed away in November.  PDG Jeri was the editor of your Hoosier Lion and a great Lion.  It 

was an honor to have known and worked with her.   

May you all have a joyous holiday season, merry Christmas, and happy and prosperous New Year. 



 
December 
1 Postmark Deadline for DG to send District Winning Peace Poster to MD Council Chair 
2 Russiaville Lions Christmas Dinner –Corrected Date 
5 International Leo Day 
7 Indiana Lions Foundation Christmas Luncheon 
7 Council Christmas Dinner 
8 Lions Speech and Hearing Luncheon 
9 DG Official Visit Yorktown Lions Club 
10 DG Official Visit Sharpsville Lions Club 
17  Pendleton Lions Christmas 
18  Mr. and Mrs. Santa Claus at Greentown Lions Club 
 
January 
10-11 Indiana Lions Mid-Winter Conference—Plainfield, IN 
12 DG Council Meeting 
12 Long Range Planning Meeting 
21 District Position Nomination with Club Endorsement Due by today 
29 25D 3rd Cabinet Meeting—Albany Lions Club 
 
March 
21 District 25D Convention— Stay tuned for more info 
 

My apologies to DG Wilcox and others affected by the late arrival of this newsletter for December. Your newsletter 

editor had to spend a few days in hospital  for a minor tune-up, and doesn’t recover quite as quickly these days 





1 Zone A Lion Wayne  Sozansky wayne.sozansky@gmail.com Greentown 

1 Zone B Lion Steve Dollahan sheridanlionsclubindiana@gmail.com Sheridan 

2 Zone A PDG Cindy Wright rcwright72@att.net Upland 

2 Zone A  PDG Rick Wright rcwright72@att.net Upland 

2 Zone B Lion Eugenia Stiers jeasts@comcast.net Anderson Noon 

3 Zone A Lion Linda Janney ljanney1952@gmail.com Albany 

3 Zone B Lion Jeffry Manning mail@msiwix.com Saratoga 

District Governor PDG Dan Wilcox 317-536-5069 danwpu@comcast.net 

1st VDG /GST Chair 
FVD
G Mike Imbler 765-776-0424 mikeimbler@sbcglobal.net 

Cabinet Secretary CS Jeff Larrison 317-416-8330 jeff.larrison@ucindy.com 

Cabinet Treasurer PDG Kathy Lozier 317-431-7655 kathylozier@icloud.com 

Global Leadership  PDG Sandy Price 765-661-1356 sunshine4U@indy.rr.com 

Global Membership  Lion Tom  Lorson 317-590-5418 tomlorson@iquest.net 

District Leadership Team Contact List and Zone Chairs 

 

Thoughts from Mike Imbler 1st VDG/GST 
Hello 25-D Lions, 
Is your Lions meeting FUN? 
Do your members LAUGH at your meetings? 
Does your meetings present a positive 
atmosphere that makes members want to 
come back? 
If the answer to these questions are NO then 
you need a Tail Twister who makes your 
meetings fun. 
A Tail Twister can assess fines for a variety of 
reasons. Possible suggestions might include 
the following: 
* For not having a Lions sticker on your car 
or truck 
* Not wearing a Lions pin 
* Not wearing a Lions vest 
* For wearing blue jeans 
* For wearing matching socks 
* For having buttons correctly buttoned 
* For not wearing a hat 
* For wearing a belt 
* For wearing matching shoes 

* For owning a truck 
* For owning a tractor 
* For shaving 
* For wearing after shave 
* For being married 
* For not having your Lions membership 
card with you 
* At your dinner meeting fine everyone .25 
for a fork, knife, and spoon. 
* Fine a member when his cell phone rings  
* Fine someone for being late to a meeting 
 

As you can see there are many ways to have 
FUN at your club meetings. Members are 
people and people like to have FUN. Come 
up with a reason to fine someone and bring 
laughter to your meetings. A HAPPY member 
is a life time Lion. Come to the next District 
event and be ready to LAUGH and have FUN. 
Hopefully you won’t get fined??? 

Isn’t it GREAT to be a LION 

Mike Imbler—1st VDG 
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https://www.lionscancercontrol.org/give/

Indiana Lions for Leader Dog, Inc.  
 We support Leader Dogs for the Blind, 
founded by Lions & dedicated to 
providing independence for the blind and 
visually impaired. Serving Indiana & MD25.  

 

@IndianaLions4LeaderDog on Facebook 
 
https://www.leaderdog.org/donate/  
 

Lions State Project News 

INDIANA LIONS SPEECH AND HEARING, INC.    

 

http://www.indylionsspeechhearing.org/  

 

@inlionsforisbvi on Facebook                              http://e-district.org/sites/isbvi/index.php 

Looking for a tax deduction? All 

the state projects  would benefit 

from your personal donation at 

the end of this fiscal year. Please 

consider them and click on the 

links to give your support to 

these life changing projects. 
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District Officer Nominations Needed 
District 25D Nominations/Elections Chair presented the letter below at our last cabinet 

meeting. 

MEMORANDUM FOR:  Lions of District 25-D 

FROM:  Lion Dick Creger, Chairman, District Nominations & Elections 

SUBJECT:  Nominations & Elections  

DATE:  October 29, 2019 

 

 Nominations for our District 25-D Lion Leaders are due to the District Nominations/

 Elections Chair no later than January 21, 2020. 

 District positions that require nominations are: 

 

District Governor (1st VDG Mike Imbler) 

1st VDG - (Vacant) 

2nd VDG - (Vacant) 

Cancer Control Trustee (Vacant) 

Vision First Trustee (Lion JoAnn Owens) 

Leader Dog Trustee (Lion Rex Teeple) 

Speech & Hearing Trustee (Lion Dan Richison) 

School for Blind/Visually Impaired (Vacant) 

Indiana Lions Foundation/Holding Corporation (PDG Betty Weist) 

 

 Respectfully Submitted: 

 
 
 Lion Dick Creger, Chair 
 District 25-D Nominations/Elections 
    





 

HEY!   WHATDA’ SAY?  WANT TO BE SCREENED FOR  

DIABETES? 

THEN!!!   Join us at the 31st annual Mid-Winter 

                 Conference (January 11, 2020) and GET screened 

The Zionsville club is hosting a three-part diabetes screening session, 

 in private, from 8 a.m. until 12 noon, at no charge 

Please attend seminar #12 at 9 a.m. by LCIF presenter  

Dr. Mel Prince, Zionsville Lions Club 

 

Diabetes undiagnosed can, after a period of time, be very detrimental 

 to your health in many ways.  Once damage is done there is no 

 backing out!!! 

• Stage 1  3-5 minute paper survey 

• Stage 2  fingerstick for blood glucose reading 

• Stage 3  A1c test (measures your average blood                                       

   sugar levels over the last 120 days) 

Diabetes Healthcare Professionals available to answer questions 

For additional information contact R. L. McKellar  

macagcon@tds.net or 317 769 2427                                        

mailto:macagcon@tds.net


Lion Mike Birk sporting a Turkey 
hat and regaling the Westfield 
Lions with Thanksgiving trivia. 

Speaking of turkeys and trivia, 
did you know that Indiana 
boasts a turkey hatchery  just 
south of Terre Haute that 
hatches 1,000,000 turkeys per 
week year round? 



“SOCK IT TO ME!” SERVICE PROJECT 

LIONS ARE ENCOURAGED TO BRING SOCKS, HATS AND MITTENS FOR DONATION TO THE 
NEEDY AS A SERVICE ACTIVITY. WE ENCOURAGE ALL LIONS TO PARTICIPATE. THE COLLECTED 
DONATIONS WILL BE DIVIDED AMONG THE DISTRICTS FOR DISTRIBUTION. FOR MORE 
INFORMATION, PLEASE CONTACT PDG KATHY LOZIER AT KATHYLOZIER@iCLOUD.COM  


